Mounted Eagles
Board of Director’s Meeting

December 12, 2011  Northwind Grille, Brainerd MN

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Kris Olson at 6:30 p.m.
Members Present:  Lynn Fairbanks, Executive Director  Board Members present: Cheryl Triplett, Kris Olson, Aggie Stroot, Jan Moran, Sandy Strom-Gieseke and Lise Lunde.  Quorum present.  
Review of Minutes:  Sandy Strom-Gieseke made a motion to approve the November minutes, Aggie Stroot seconded it.  Approved.  .

Financial Reports:  The financial reports were reviewed.  A motion to approve the financial reports was made by Lise Lunde and seconded by Jan Moran.   Approved.  

Executive Directors Report:  Horses:  No issues with the horses for Thursday riding.  ME needs more volunteers for Thursday.  Lily needs to be used more.  Wind Dancer is tired and swayed back.  Rosie has an injured leg and shouldn’t be used for 3 riders in a row.  Stormy is being used now, and is almost ready for heavier riders.  Stormy can be used for riders of all sizes.  The saddle at JB will not work for Stormy, so Aggie will go online and look for an inexpensive saddle for him.  Aggie will make a spreadsheet of horses and riders with times for easy access to when horses are being used.  Do not encourage riders to come on another day/time if they cannot make their usual day/time.  Anniversary year:  New logo is done and looks great.  There is a cost of $100 for ME to buy the logo and use it as desired, $75 to digitize it, and $7 to embroider it.  There will be a choice of t-shirts, hooded sweatshirts and vests for purchase.  It was decided to have the celebration dinner at the Arboretum with a catered meal.  Lise will call the arb and check on dates for the last week of February.  5:00 reception, meal at 6:00, finished by 8:00.  Lise will check with Susie to see if she can come to the next meeting January 2, 2012.  
Old Business:  
· ME video – Jan will begin working on the video.  It will be around 15 minutes maximum, and will be professionally edited at a cost of $30/hr.  Jan would like to have Susie, Aggie, Lynn, and parents of riders do a question/answer session at a Thursday session.  She would like riders of all ages and abilities to be featured in the video.  
· Volunteer Appreciation Dinner – February 13, 2012.  Toni and Shirley are in charge, Lynn will check to see if help is needed.

· Riders Award Night – January 23, 2012.  Susie and Shirley/Toni are in charge, Lynn will check to see if help is needed.
New Business:  

· BOD: Changes:  Tabled until January meeting.  Members should think about ideas/people for new BOD. 
Fundraisers:  

· Cookie/Soup sales – 21 people sold product with a profit of $1261.14.
· Christmas card sales – Did very well this year.  Profit unknown at this time.

· Cookbooks – 9 old cookbooks left.  A suggestion was made to take them to the tack sale.  The new holiday cookbook will have a different color cover to distinguish it from the first cookbook.  

· Kayak races – nothing to report at this time.

Budget:  Tabled until next meeting.

Misc:  Lynn will check with ME insurance to see if certified instructors need to be on the premises during all times ME is in session and what the coverage consist of.  
Next Meeting:  Celebration meeting January 2, 2012.  
Adjournment:  A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Sandy Strom-Gieseke, seconded by Aggie Stroot.    

Respectfully submitted:  Cheryl Triplett 
